South Llano Watershed Alliance

Meeting Date: June 19, 2010
Report Date:   June 30, 2010
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
In Attendance:
Tom Arsufi
Tyson Broad
Walter Curry
Jerry Kirby

Art Mudge

Scott Richardson

Discussion:
1. Four Board members constituted a quorum. Tyson was present as special advisor.
2. Minutes were approved with no comment.

3. The business card design was approved. Scott will get with Rick Wilson to get the cards produced. The card is to have the logo, mailing address and website.

4. Jerry Kirby attended at the request of the Board to discuss Kimble County and how development is evaluated for sustainable water usage and environmental quality. Jerry said he reviews applications for new wells. He uses a rule of maximum of four wells per section or one per 40 acres.

5. Jerry recommended a test well in strategic areas of the county as the way to measure the impact of what development is doing to the available ground water supply. He has suggested this to the Commissioner’s Court but they were not in favor of it.

6. Jerry said the county is following some guideline from the state about development. It was agreed that it would be meaningful for the Alliance to understand what regulations the County  Judge is using.

7. TCEQ and the State Health Department control water quality issues.

8. The park being proposed on the hill above Cedar Creek concerns the Alliance regarding available water and water quality. One of the master plans shows stables next to the well. How is the County evaluating this kind of issue?
9. Walter will contact Andy Murr to ask for a meeting with him to discuss what regulations he uses for development guidelines. The meeting will include Jerry Kirby, Walter, Tyson Broad and Art Mudge. The Alliance is looking for ways to support development in a manner that is sustainable.

10. Tyson recommended that the Alliance talk with the Mayor of Junction about getting an agreement in place with Llano that protects Junction’s right to water under severe drought conditions. Llano has senior water rights and can tax Junction if they consider it necessary.

11. Walter will work with Tyson to ask Mellissa to attend the next Board meeting to discuss the Texas Paddling Trails program. The program may or may not be a right fit for Kimble County. One way to build consensus is to have a townhall meeting including sheriff, game warden, chamber, county commissioners and TPWD.

12. For several reasons the Alliance needs a list of land owners for specific water shed areas. This will also be helpful to invite people for townhall meetings.

13. It was agreed that a membership social could bring interested parties to the gathering. The meeting could be held at Tom Vandevier(Walter will ask) and present the Alliance game plan for the next year. This could occur in late August or early September. 
14. It is still important to hold a meeting to discuss programs, grants and the action plan. Walter will call a special meeting which should include invitation to the membership at large.

15. The next Board meeting was set for July 13.

End of Minutes

Minutes Prepared By: Walter Curry
